Celebrations Meeting

Held at Carlton Centre

Saturday January 31st  2015

	Attendees

Julian Thornington (JT)    Blanche Holmes (BH)       Mary Thornington (MT)    
Mary Barette (MB)            Jean Reynolds (JR)         Neil Middleton

 Barry Proctor (BP)             Jean Middleton (JM)     
Margaret Lawrence (ML)   Louise Chorley (LC)   Margaret Webster (MW)

Susan Tilbury (ST)                 David Webber (DW)       

	Meeting opened by BP 13.06pm
1 - Apologies for Absence 
Jean and James Akister    Janet Swann    Maureen Griffiths  

	Agenda Items
2 – Minutes of Saturday 11th Jan 2014 and Saturday September 13th 2014  were read and agreed.
There were no matters arising from these minutes.
3 – Finance

JT circulated draft financial statement, which is currently with the auditor. It showed a surplus at the end of the year of £18,269; an increase of £2,932 from last year. This healthy balance is needed to secure the club’s future should we need to pay for premises at any time.  Both subs and donations have increased this year. We also have the £2,000 Lloyds bank funding that we won. £368 of the Lloyds money has been spent so far on purchasing cameras. Planned spending on a lap top was not necessary as one was kindly donated. Further planned spending for the Lloyd’s project include a screen, a projector and a stand.  Outgoings to enhance the experiences of club members has increased with external providers bought in to improve a variety of skills to enhance the experience of club members.
The question of necessity to update bank mandate was discussed and the decision was made to keep the 4 signatories that are in place at the moment. {BP, JT, LH, MB}

4 – Programme for 2015
· Aladdin – started rehearsing for panto in November [7/11/15] This year we are going to develop the script with the members rather than give then a ‘finished product’ to work from / learn. The hope is that it will seem more natural and characters will remember what they thought to say! Members are beginning to select the parts they would like to play. Appropriate songs are being chosen and we have made a start on learning words and practising tunes. Overall an enthusiastic and positive response to the preparations thus far.
When and where? Carlton is too small for the planned production and lacks changing facilities and audience space.

3 alternative venues are being discussed.

Mick Jagger Centre – JT has been in touch and has provisionally booked a hall currently under construction seating c150 people with changing facilities and ‘wings’ for entrances and exits. 

Nina [Antonia’s mum] has suggested a hall at Colliers Hall School or Miskins Theatre Dartford. 

All 3 venues will be vetted for suitability [e,g,facilities; accessibility ; transport links] and price.

The date will be November 7th 2015.

Dani from Spare tyre will visit 7th /14th March to build on acting skills 
Lisa [puppeteer] will return to support scene with puppets – cave with bats etc.

· Lloyds project
Cameras have been purchased and training has begun. A laptop has been donated by a friend of ML. Future costs will be the purchase of a projector with stand,  a screen and editing when the film is made. Colin and Matt will support members with this.

The filming project will produce a package to publicise and promote the club with a view to attracting younger members and helpers to ensure the succession.

Possibility of contacting students from Rose Bruford or Bird drama schools to get involved as part of their training and development.

· Open day
Decision made to hold an open day in our new premises. Again this would raise our profile and inform people about what we do. Invited guests and information sent to local centres, schools and MENCAP. Saturday May 23rd
· AGM
Date for this Saturday 28th Feb [last half hour of club meeting]
· Membership 
LC was thanked for working hard to produce health and contact         details for most members. Outstanding information to be sought from members / carers next week. The signing in register is now up and running and meets health and safety requirements. There are currently 36 regular attendees. The club is not actively advertised as it was felt there is no need to generate new members. Should people enquire about the club they will be welcome to come and visit to see if it is suitable for them.
Safeguarding – it was felt we need to revisit our safeguarding policy to stay in line with current regulations. We will look at Disclosure Barring Service [formerly CRB checks] for helpers.

5 – Premises
A donation of £50 has been given to Carlton for use of premises.
6 – AOB
Fire Drill practise was discussed. Membership secretary to develop a club information sheet including subs; timing; smoking policy and fire drill. We will identify Fire exits at beginning of each meeting to remind people.

BH – raised the fact theat if JT is away another responsible committee member should take the subs [this has already been addressed]

JM – New mugs are needed and suggested getting some smaller ones as the current large ones can prove difficult for some members when filled with hot drink. Any spare large mugs could be donated to the centre. Decision was also made to purchase  paper napkins for use when cakes are brought in for birthdays.

DW – happy to have been a member of Celebrations from day 1 – 15 years ago!

ML – to provide puppet / Christmas show certificates to be given out at AGM

BP – Suggested we think about buying in entertainment for next year’s Christmas party.
Meeting closed at 14.00pm
	Action

JT  MT
LC
MB



